Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham, TWI 3BZ. Telephone 020 8891 7907. Fax 020 8891 7703 email: t.pugh@richmond.gov.uk

To residents and traders in the vicinity of the Twickenham Pool Site

Twickenham Embankment – parking bay suspensions to enable demolition and construction works. During the period November 1<sup>st</sup> 2004 to 31 March 2005. Local Authorities Parking Places Regulation Order.

26 October 2004

Dear Sir or Madam

Eugena Ltd will commence works at the Twickenham Pool site on November 1<sup>st</sup> 2004. To enable safe demolition and to facilitate the construction works, it is necessary to suspend parking bays adjacent to the former pool site. The suspensions will apply in 2 phases as follows:

- From November 1 2004, three parking bays in front of the canopy above the doors to the pool building will be suspended. These will be suspended until November 15<sup>th</sup> 2004. Any vehicles parked in the suspended bays will be liable to receive a fine of £80 and may be towed away. Notices at the site will confirm the telephone number to contact if a vehicle is towed away. During this period the authority will permit all zone D permit (resident or business) holders to park in all parking bays within the western section of The Embankment and signs will be placed within the area of the parking bays to inform all vehicle users. Please see the plan overleaf for further details.
- From January 3 2005, up to five parking bays will be suspended outside the pool site closer to the junction with Wharf Lane. These will be suspended until late March 2005 (and site notices confirming the arrangement will be posted in advance). Any vehicles parked in the suspended bays will be liable to receive a fine of £80 and may be towed away. Notices at the site will confirm the telephone number to contact if a vehicle is towed away. During this period the authority will permit all zone D permit (resident or business) holders to park in all parking bays within the western section of The Embankment and signs will be placed within the area of the parking bays to inform all vehicle users. Please see the plan overleaf for further details.

There may be additional short-term parking suspensions or alterations to footpaths during the course of demolition and construction (e.g. to facilitate deliveries or safe working etc). These will be notified using site notices and local signage arrangements.

I do apologise for any inconvenience that these essential restrictions cause.

If you require further information about the parking suspension, please contact Amy Jiggens on tel 020 8891 7324, or e-mail a.jiggens@richmond.gov.uk.

Yours faithfully

Trevor Pugh